The APPLS Strategic Planning Sub-Committee on the Himmel & Wilson Study met via a conference call on Thursday March 13, 08 2PM

 

Mary Garm, Lackawanna County Library System

Marilyn Jenkins, Allegheny County Library System

Rob Lesher, Adams County Library System

Susan L. Hauer, Library System of Lancaster County

Denise Sticha, Westmoreland County Federated Library System (not available)

In summary, the Subcommittee finds value in the division of roles and responsibilities between systems and districts, as recommended by the H&W study.  Negotiation of roles and responsibilities on the local level recognizes that various structures of systems and districts exist in PA.  In addition, local negotiation, with guidance from Commonwealth Libraries, promotes development of effective and efficient use of resources, as well as elimination of redundant services.

The participants agreed on several core statements which recognize or recommend: 

1. That Commonwealth Libraries provide instruction for the district negotiation process where the goal of the coordination will be to eliminate duplication of effort and provide efficiencies and effectiveness. 

2. That the matching of development and resource library services statewide with available funding and other resources should occur in an environment of coordinated planning among all functional units which provide library services in each region. 
3. That a division of responsibilities is a defense against redundancies and a wasting of resources.

4. That Districts and Systems are on the same level of providing services and are equals in terms of being liaisons to Commonwealth Libraries and equals in terms of proving library resource and/or library development services to local/member libraries.

5. That in instances where System and District jurisdictions are contiguous or overlap, there shall be a process of coordination of all resources to develop a single plan for providing resource and library development services with both the System and District representatives actively participating in the negotiation of the resources and plan.  
6. That in instances where there is no direct overlap, but two or more counties are served by one District, a process to develop a coordinated plan will be customized to accommodate that region’s service needs by designating who will negotiate in each county based on the source of the funding.

7. That the library development duties of the District Consultant be assigned to which ever agency is charged with providing Library Development service for the member libraries.
